BACARELLA & ASSOCIATES

CERTIHED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

WILLIAM J. BACARELLA,JR., CPA 1255 S. TELEGRAPH RD. (734) 242-6544
PO.BOX 984 (888) 242-6544 TOLL-FREE
MONROE, MICHIGAN 48161-0984 (734) 242-0672 FAX

November 5, 2020

United Way of Monroe/Lenawee Counties, Inc.
216 N. Monroe Street
Monroe, M| 48181

| have audited the financial statements of the United Way of Monroe/Lenawee Counties,
Inc. for the year ended June 30, 2020, and have issued my report dated November 5,
2020. Professional standards require that [ provide you with the following information
related to my audit.

Our Responsibility under U.S. Generally Accepted Auditing Standards
As stated in my engagement letter dated September 30, 2020, my responsibility, as
described by professional standards, is to express an opinion about whether the
financial statements prepared by management with your oversight are fairly presented,
in all material respects, in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles.
My audit does not relieve you or management of your responsibilities.

Planned Scope and Timing of the Audit
| performed the audit according to the planned scope and timing previously
communicated to you in our meeting about planning matters on September 30, 2020.

Significant Audit Findings

Qualitative Aspects of Accounting Practices

Management is responsible for the selection and use of appropriate accounting policies.
The significant accounting policies used by United Way of Monroe/Lenawee Counties,
Inc. are described in Note 1 to the financial statements. No new accounting policies were
adopted and the application of existing policies were not changed in the fiscal year. |
noted no transactions entered into by the Organization for which there is a lack of
authoritative guidance or consensus. There are no significant transactions that have
been recognized in the financial statements in a different period than when the
tfransaction occurred.

Difficulties Encountered in Performing the Audit
There were no difficulties noted.

Corrected and Uncorrected Misstatements

Professional standards require us to accumulate all misstatements identified during the
audit, other than those that are clearly trivial, and communicate them to the appropriate
level of management. No such misstatements were noted.

Disagreements with Management
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For purposes of this letter, professional standards define a disagreement with
management as a financial accounting, reporting, or auditing matter, whether or not
resolved to our satisfaction, that could be significant to the financial statements or the
auditor's report. We are pleased to report that no such disagreements arose during the
course of our audit.

Management Representations
We have requested certain representations from management that are included in the
management representation letter dated November 5, 2020.

Other Audit Findings or Issues

We generally discuss a variety of matiers, including the application of accounting
principles and auditing standards, with management each year prior to retention as the
Organization’s auditors. However, these discussions occurred in the normal course of
our professional relationship and our responses were not a condition to our retention.

This report is intended solely for the information and use of board of directors,
management, and others within the organization and is not intended to be and should
not be used by anyone other than these specified parties.

Very truly yours,
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